Oldham Medical Services

PPG 2022 - Summary of Practice Session
	Practice Name:
	Oldham Medical Services

	Date of Session:
	16.02.2022

	Attendees:
	Dr Aliaa Hasan (Dr H) and Nourhane Techache (NT)
8 PPG Members attended the meeting: KS, BA, SH, AS, KN, GN, AH and SH. 



	Please note the topics covered during the session along with a brief summary of the discussions which took place:
1. Introduction of new and old PPG Members
2. PPG Members read and signed Affirmation of Confidentiality form
3. PPG member Chairpersons appointed: Mr Hussain
4. Dr H gave update on the Practice and explained the National and Internal Survey (overview of findings). She explained this will be carried out again in April 2022
5. PPG members feedback:

· Recent improvement with access to phones and fewer waiting times

· Positive feedback of staff, compared with the previous staff who were rude and dismissive

· Telephone number to be updated on Google. Practice Manager to update this information on Google account

· Technical issues with the telephone access. NT informed PPG Members this is an ongoing issue with the telephone service provider that has been raised. IT service desk has been notified to look into why patients are getting cut off. NT explained that if patients who are calling during busy periods are cut off, IT service desk advised this is due to them falling outside of the queue

· NT informed PPG Members the practice is currently working with the telephone service provider to amend the ‘call options’ to make it more accessible for patients. The practice would like to make it is easy for patients to access the GP, by increasing the number of callers in the queue, which is currently at 5. The practice is constantly working to engage the current staff to answer the calls during peak hours of the practice, to deal and triage the calls as soon as possible
· Dr H and PPG Members discussed the two local pharmacies and px concerns. PPG Members prefer for all their px to be issued on the same day. One member gave positive feedback for using online services to order their px, which they recommended to the rest of the PPG Members. They suggested the Practice to advertise this more on the website. Practice Manager to update px information on the GP website
· PPG Members would like more communication from the GP. Practice to work on creating regular newsletters to keep patients informed on what is happening and services provided. PPG Chairperson suggested this can be distributed via post and on the website
        6.    Dr H updated PPG Members on new MSK specialist service provider joining the practice and holding in-house clinics for further assessment. This service will be cutting down the waiting time for the patient with acute and chronic pain related to MSK. These clinics will commence mid-March 2022. PPG Members appreciated the new service.




Next Meeting: TBD
